
- Tapes 1 (A) HB 2162 Conference Committee CONFERENCE COMMITTEE ON HB 
2162 

June 27, 1991 9:30 am Hearing Room A State Capitol Building 

Members Present: Senator Ron Grensky Senator Tricia Smith Representative 
Bev Clarno Representative Carl Hosticka Senator Joan Dukes Chair Fred 
Parkinson Witnesses: Jim Brown, Department of Revenue Staff: Dick 
Yates, Legislative Revenue Office Betty Shuholm, Committee Assistant 
TAPB 1. SIDE A 005  CHAIR PARKINSON called the meeting to order at 9:56 
a.m. 010  DICK YATES explained the purpose of HB 2162 to expand the tax 
credit for rural medical practice to include three hospitals by 
extending the date from 1989 to 1991. The amendments address hospitals 
that would be included as a result of the date change could first take 
the credit in 1991. The doctors in the three hospitals could go back to 
1990 and receive the credit. The amendments restrict the doctors in the 
Lebanon and Redmond area from filing before 1991. Exhibit 1 038  
Questions and discussion followed. 066  DICK YATES reported that if Sec. 
16 were first effective for 1991, then the proposed amendments, HB 
2162-B8 would not be needed. 070  CHAIR PARKINSON discussed 
administrative procedures. 077  MOTION: SEN. DUKES moved that Sec. 16 be 
conceptually amended to apply to tax years of individuals beginning on 
or after Jan. 1, 1991. 080  REP. HOSTICKA expressed concern that the 
amendments made by Sec. 16 would apply. 

These minutes paraphrase and/or summarize statements made during this 
meeting. Text enclosed in quotation marks reports the speakers exact 
~ords. For complete context of proceedings, please refer to the tape 
recording. House Committee on Revenue & School Finance Subcommittee on 
Income Taxation June 27,, 1991 Page 2 087  SEN. DUKES clarified that tax 
credits for individuals working for the hospitals at Lebanon, Redmond 
and Florence would not qualify until the tax year of 1991. 089  JIM 
BROWN suggested that the motion should be made conceptually to include 
that language in Sec. 16 which added Sub b of lines 42 on page 22 
through lines 2 on page 23. There was also another provision in Sec. 16 
that should be made retroactively regarding S corporations. 103  SEN. 
DUKES clarified that the motion would apply to the new people who now 
would be qualified to receive the tax credit who were working in 
institutions where they were not qualified before. They would now begin 
to receive the tax credit as of the 1991 tax year and be eligible for 
the tax credit for the next five years. 110  REP. HOSTICKA stated the 
proposed HB 2162-B8 amendment should have parallel language referring to 
Sec. 16. 114  JIM BROWN suggested the language should be more specific. 
121  SEN. GRENSKY asked for further explanation. 123  CHAIR PARKINSON 
explained the amendments. 137  VOTE: The motion passed with a roll call 
vote, 5-0. Those members voting AYE: Senators Grensky, Dukes; 
Representatives Clarno, Hosticka, Parkinson. Member excused: Sen. Smith. 
147  MOTION: SEN. DUKES moved the Conference Committee report on HB 2162 
to the floor of the House and Senate with a recommendation for adoption. 
155 VOTE: The motion passed with a roll call vote, 5-0. Those members 
voting AYE: Senators Grensky, Dukes; Representatives Clarno, Hosticka, 
Parkinson. Member excused: Sen. Smith. 160  CHAIR PARKINSON adjourned 
the meeting at 10:11 a.m. 

Betty Shuholm, Committee Assistant Kimberly Taylor, Office Manager 
Exhibit Summary: 1. Proposed Amendment HB 2162B8 
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